     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

July 17, 2017
Conference Room
                          Sotheby’s Realty

 
3:00pm
Representing  the board:   Chris Wadopian, Josh Cook, Kermit Witherbee  & Paul Jonathan
Guest:   John DiNicholas unit 1504
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter 
Meeting was called to order at 3:10pm.  
 Minutes
· November 2016 minutes were approved via email- ratified into these minutes  
· Motion:  Paul moved to approve April 2017 minutes.  Kermit 2nd.  Vote- 3 members approved, 1 abstention (hadn’t read them)
Association Mgr  
·  Bids
·  Trash removal- STA has 5-8yd dumpsters. Aces High, Waste Management and Twin Enviro were asked to bid on a one year contract. 
· WM-$1242/mth  
· Aces High-wouldn’t bid on a one year contract. They don’t have the equipment. However, he offered to buy the equipment if we allowed a 3 yr contract.

· Twin Enviro-reluctant to bid as they had concerns about our current contract with WM.

· Stair project- Sue presented a scope of work from Jeff Erickson  for stairs in need of repair. Board asked for a more detailed scope of work from Jeff.  However, they determined that the stairs that  only need tightening/simple fixes Jeff will do as part of his hours for STA.  Bldgs 1, 10 & 13 need more work. Once Double H has the scope of work from Jeff Sue will ask contractors to bid. Board also included Bldg 4-step/walkway on the east side of the building that has a thaw/freeze problem in the winter to be bid on. 
· Bldg 15 email-Insurance question-John was in attendance to discuss insurance. He had  asked, via email,  for the definition of disaster stated in the OUMA’s. Double H asked State Farm for an answer to the question via email-“”it would have to involve multiple policy holders, hurricane Katrina, the hail in Denver, those type of incidents” typically it is a natural disaster that would involve the entire region.  In the email he asked the board to clearly advise members of their insurance requirements for the interior.  Sue emailed a letter from State Farm that clearly states all of these requirements updated last year and sent to all owners. He was grateful and said it explained a lot. Suggested that it be put on the website.
· Dumpster
· Camera and signage was purchased and placed at the area. Hopefully this will help deter illegal dumping.
· Window 

· 23090 Schussmark Trail unit A-Sue presented the board with an architectural drawing of a new window in the master bedroom on the northside of the unit. Double H has signatures for 4/6 approval requirement from the owners in the building. Window is Milgard slider, color –frost.
· Motion: Chris moved to approve new window. Paul 2nd. All approve

   .

· Discussion regarding OUMA’s- It was clarified that each block has their own Occupancy Use and Maintenance Agreement.(OUMA). The 6 owners of that block own the building and are responsible for the maintenance to the building. 
 Financials-Board was presented with financials as of May 31, 2017 and accounts receivable.  
Executive session:  Board updated on current issue with an owner’s foundation.  Letter was sent from our attorney to the owner’s counsel.
Meeting adjourned at 4:20pm.  Next meeting Monday, August 28th, 4:30pm  Sotheby’sRealty Wildhorse Plaza
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

